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SPECIAL EDUCATION ADVISORY COUNCIL 

Minutes – May 13, 2016
9:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m.

PRESENT: Brendelyn Ancheta, Debbie Cheeseman,  Annette Cooper, Breanna Fetters (for Rosie Rowe), Martha Guinan, Amanda Kaahanui (staff), Debbie Kobayakawa, Dale Matsuura, Barbara Pretty, Kaui Rezentes, Charlene Robles (for Tammy Bopp), Susan Rocco (staff), Ricky Shimokawa (for Shari Dela Cuadra-Larsen), Ivalee Sinclair, Michelle Suzuki (for Stacey Oshio), Todd Takahashi, Dan Ulrich, Amy Wiech, Susan Wood 

EXCUSED: Bob Campbell, Gabriele Finn, Sage Goto, Valerie Johnson, Bernadette Lane, Zaidarene Place, Tricia Sheehey, Lani Solomona,  Jasmine Williams
GUESTS: Darrel Galera, Courtney Gill, Jeffrey Krepps, Kelly Miyamura, Suzanne Mulcahy, Stephanie Shipton, Shannon Smith, Dallas Star, Steven Vannatta

	TOPIC
	DISCUSSION
	ACTION

	Call to Order
	Chair Martha Guinan called the meeting to order at 9:07 a.m.
	

	Introductions
	Members introduced themselves to guests.  Barbara Pretty was presented a lei and small gift for her twenty-five years serving on SEAC.
	

	Review of Minutes for April 8, 2016 Meeting
	No corrections were offered for the draft minutes of the April 8th SEAC meeting.
	The minutes were approved as circulated.

	BOE/DOE Strategic Plan Review and Update
	Staff from the Office of Strategy, Innovation and Performance (OSIP) asked members to divide into two focus groups to provide candid feedback that will be used to retool the Strategic Plan for School Year 2017-18 and beyond and to better align with the Every Student Succeeds Act requirements.  Each group was asked identical questions related to student success, innovative programs, and community supports.  Martha invited OSIP staff back to present on the survey and focus group input, as well as the draft of the new Strategic Plan.
	Members who wish to take  the online survey regarding the Strategic Plan were directed to visit www.hiqualityed.tumblr.com.

	Special Education Director’s Report
	Ricky Shimokawa and Suzanne Mulcahy reported for Shari Dela Cuadra-Larsen on the following issues:
Leading by Convening

The SSIP Core Team is still meeting with Steven Vannatta and Susan Wood on incorporating Leading by Convening into the SSIP process.   The next meeting is in June.

State Systemic Improvement Plan (SSIP)

The Phase 2 SSIP was submittedto the U.S. DOE in April and will be available for review in July. 
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	Special Education Director’s Report (cont.)
	DOE Reorganization

The reorganization has been on-going for six years.  The last iteration of the reorganization would have cut out all special education programming and support, thereby shutting down the Special Education Section (SES), with the exception of monitoring.  Suzanne sought feedback from the union and staff and preserved the Special Education Section and the Extended Learning Opportunities Section.  OCISS is working to align with DOE/BOE priorities and to ensure effective supervsion for training and improvement in order to support complex areas and schools.
SEAC Review of SY 15-16 Accomplishments and Pending Issues
Suzanne scanned SEAC’s handout on accomplishements and items still outstanding and commented that some of these pending items have been addressed.  Given her many assignments, she has been unable to take the time to respond to written questions from SEAC, but she is happy to comment on anything during SEAC meetings.  She was unaware if other Assistant Superintendents attended SEAC meetings in the past; she believes collaboration is important.
Questions/comments from members and guests:

Q. Is there anyone in the Complaints Office with a special education background?  A. (Suzanne)  That office under the Superintendent, and I will follow-up to get an answer for you.
C.  Steven Vannatta and Susan Wood have been working with DOE leadership on Leading by Convening as representatives of the Communities of Practice and not as SEAC’s SSIP Committee.

C.  Leading by Convening values partnerships and coalescing around issues, so Steven and Susan are happy to bring the process to the forefront.  Stephen Schatz has been very positive about embracing the process, and he and Shari have called another meeting in June to discuss how to proceed.

C.  In applying Leading by Convening methodologies and values to the SSIP process (as well as others), the focus is on recognizing SEAC as a relevant partner for inclusion in planning and implementation efforts.
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	Nomininating Committee Report 
	Todd Takahashi reported out for the Committee that includes Rosie Rowe, and Barbara Pretty.  Their tasks included the following:

1. nominating candidates to fill representative vacancies:

a. Steven Vannatta  as a Community Representative; 

b. Gavin Villar as a Parent Representative who is also an Autism Consultant in Central District;

c. Charlene Robles, Administrator of the Early Intervetion Section to replace Tammy Bopp; and

d. A private school representative from Punahou.  

2. nominating the Chair and three Vice Chairs:
a. Martha Guinan for Chair;

b. Ivalee Sinclair, Tricia Sheehey and Dale Matsuura for Vice Chairs.

Todd explained that the Nominating Committee chose the Vice Chair nominees based on three anticipated Standing Committees—Legislative, Student Success/Inclusion, and Staff Success/Professional Development.
	Members approved the Committee’s nominations for new members.  Susan Rocco will forward these names to Superintendent  Matayoshi for consideration. Members unanimously elected Martha Guinan to serve as Chair for another year, and also selected Ivalee Sinclair, Tricia Sheehey and Dale Matsuura to serve as SEAC’s three Vice Chairs.

	Input from the Public
	1. Amanda Kaahanui provided an update on her son Ikaika’s support services.  She had requested consideration of Computer Assisted Notetaking (CAN) services once he starts 7th Grade in August, and she is still awaiting word from the principal and district.  Her son recently had to resume full time feeding through his gastrostomy tube, so she also requested that G-tube feeding be added to his Extended School Year services.  Initially the district balked at provided feeding during the four hours of summer programming and asked ,”How long can your child go without food?”  The public health nurse that follows Ikaika had to get a specific order from the physician for a specific time to implement the feeding, and she gave Amanda the feedback that there is a lot of inconsistency regarding G-tube orders from district to district.
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	Input from the Public (cont.)
	2. Debbie Kobayakawa, whose son Ian is a member in the E.R.K.  class of students who exited school at age 20 and were later determined to be eligible for compensatory services, told members that the last offer she received from the Department of Education was in October, 2015.  She turned it down as it was not appropriate, and she has received no communication from the Department since that time.  She encouraged members to continue to follow this class action, as she feels the needs of the class members have not been met after several years of negotiation between the plaintiff attorneys and the Department.
	

	Announcements 
	·    Steven Vannatta shared that he just received news that former SEAC member Tom Smith has passed away in California.
·    Darrel Galera, who heads the Governor’s ESSA Team, announced that there will be an Education Summit on July 9th at the Convention Center to elicit input from a variety of stakeholders on how to reform public education.  He encouraged members to consider attending, and he expressed his appreciation to SEAC for helping his team focus on the needs of special educaton students and the educators who serve them.
	

	Legislative Committee Report
	Due to time constraints, copies of the report of SEAC’s legislative activity for the SY 15-16 were distributed.
	

	Annual Report Preparation
	A summary of SEAC’s activities and accomplishments for the school year was distributed to members.  The summary noted actions that were still pending.
	A draft of the annual report will be sent to members in mid-June for feedback.

	Certificates of Appreciation and Special Acknowledgements
	Steven Vannatta distributed Certificates of Appreciation to members on behalf of Superintendent Matayoshi.  SPIN staff also provided small gifts to members with above average attendance.
	


